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June 27, 2012

Honorable Daniel J. McLaughlin
Mayor

Village of Orland Park

14700 South Ravinia Avenue
Crland Park, lllinois 60462

Atin:  Karie Frilling
Director of Development Services
RE: Letter of Understanding
Village Sidewalk Installation
108™ Avenue — 179" Street to 163" Place
Section: 11-W7507-04-FP
Dear Mayor McLaughlin:

We have prepared this Letter of Understanding (LOU), in duplicate, between Cook County and the
Village of Orland Park to establish responsibilities for new sidewalk that will be installed as part of
the County’s improvement along 108" Avenue from 179" Street to 163 Place in the Village of
Orland Park and unincorporated Orland Township. Said sidewalk (estimated total 425 feet) will be
installed at Victoria Place along the west parkway and south of Landings Drive along the east
parkway; and, both segments are located in unincorporated Orland Township.

The Village of Orland Park shall pay for fifty (50%) percent of the construction costs associated
with the sidewalk installation (estimated total cost $25,000.00) and shall own, operate and maintain
said sidewalk installed as part of the improvement along 108" Avenue.

It is mutually understood that this Letter of Understanding is not a legally binding agreement.
Therefore, following Village concurrence to this LOU, a formal Agreement will be prepared by the
Highway Department to formalize our specific project costs, maintenance responsibilities and terms
for reimbursement from the Village of Orland Park to Cook County.

If you concur with this Letter of Understanding, please countersign both copies in the space
provided below. Retain one copy and return the other original signed copy to this Department at
your earliest convenience. .If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me or
Rodney Bettenhausen, Advance Planning and Agreements Division, at 312-603-1655.
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